
 
 
17 June 2020 
 

 
 

 
Dear  
 
Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 (LGOIMA) request for the latest 
amendments to the resource consent for Mainland Poultry Farm, Waikouaiti with regards to vehicle 
movements, size and frequency 
 
I am writing regarding your LGOIMA request received 11 June 2020 requesting the latest amendments 
to the resource consent for Mainland Poultry Farm, Waikouaiti with regards to vehicle movements, 
size and frequency. 
 
The Resource Consent Manager, Alan Worthington advises the following: 
 
The resource consent for the Poultry farm has not been changed as a result of COVID-19.  It has 
changed a bit since first granted in 2006. The key transport conditions are 6 & 9 which I have provided 
below. 
 

 
 

 
 
At the start of the lockdown the DCC received a letter seeking permission for some extra truck 
movements. It was not possible to formally change the resource consent during alert level four and 
meet what was an immediate demand for their produce.  It was agreed that we would not take 
enforcement action for a temporary breach of the resource consent during these exceptional 
circumstances. They are going to lodge an application to change their resource consent to authorise 
the extra truck activity that occurred during lockdown (it is anticipated that the application would be 
lodged within the next two weeks). 



 
They wrote a subsequent letter on 24 April stating the need for some additional truck movements. I 
have copied below what those truck movement would be. These will also be covered by the pending 
application to change their resource consent. I have followed this up and have been advised the 
application is being prepared. It will be processed by one of our planners applying the normal statutory 
process. 
 

 
 
I trust this answers your request. 
 
Regards 

 
 
Rebecca Murray 
Governance Support Officer 




